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13th July 2021
Summer Newsletter July 2021
Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we approach the end of the academic year I would like to thank all of our Waseley Hills students, their parents/carers and the whole staff body for their support through what has been a very challenging time. With student “bubble” closures, moving to TEAMS online learning, re-introduction of face to face learning and a constantly changing National and Local picture around COVID testing it has been a time of great uncertainty.

Within this newsletter I would like to try and bring parents up to date with some important information and changes that will hopefully bring more certainty to the new academic year, and what is hoped will be a more settled school year for 2021-22.
Final Day of Term

On Wednesday 21st July, lessons 1-3 for all year groups will run following our normal lesson timing this will be followed by an afternoon registration period at 12:30.   School will close at 12:45 and the Bromsgrove Bus service will collect students at the end of school as normal. The Black Diamond schedule will operate as normal. The café will remain open as normal for morning break only, students in receipt of free school meals will be allowed to collect their food at this time.

Start of next academic year - September 2021

As you may be aware, the Government, via the Department for Education has now issued new COVID-19 guidance for schools effective from Monday 19th July 2021, in line with the wider removal of COVID-19 restrictions throughout the country from that same date.

We wanted to write today to provide you an update on what this means for your child/children from 19th July. 

Though we are still in school through to the 21st July, in line with government guidance we will be continuing with the same bubble system that we already have for the last few days of school to ensure consistent health and safety measures are followed through to the end of the school year.

After the end of summer term, the following changes will be in place, in line with the new guidance: 

· Bubble system: It will no longer be necessary to keep children in bubbles. This means that there will no longer be a bubble system when we return to school in September for the start of the new academic year, as things currently stand. 
· Contact tracing: Schools will only be responsible for contact tracing until Sunday 18th July. From Monday 19th July, close contacts will be identified via NHS Test and Trace.

· Self-isolation for children and young people: From Monday 16th August, children under the age of 18 years old will no longer be required to self-isolate if they are contacted by NHS Test and Trace as a close contact of a positive COVID-19 case, they will only need to self-isolate if they have COVID-19 symptoms or a positive COVID-19 test result.

· Face coverings: Face coverings will no longer be advised for pupils, students, staff, and visitors either in classrooms or in communal areas. From Step 4, face coverings are also no longer recommended to be worn on dedicated transport to school or college and are no longer legally required on public transport.

· Asymptomatic testing: As pupils will potentially mix with lots of other people during the summer holidays, the government guidance states that all secondary school pupils should receive two on-site lateral flow device tests, 3-5 days apart, on their return in September. Schools are able to begin testing up to three working days before the start of term and can stagger the return of pupils across the first week to manage this. Pupils should then continue to test twice weekly at home until the end of September, when this will be reviewed. We will be in touch with an update on our plans for testing pupils nearer the time. 

Please see the full guidance for further details. 

Although there will be changes as part of the easing of restrictions, as a school we will have outbreak management plans in place, as required by the Government, to ensure we are prepared to continue to operate if there is transmission of the virus in our school or the local community. These will mean that if the situation requires it, a bubble system or other measures may need to be temporarily reinstated in the future, and we must stress that the safety measures in place will be continually reviewed and assessed in accordance with Government and local guidance. 

As has been the case throughout the pandemic, ensuring the health and safety of our pupils and staff is our top priority. As such, we will be continuing to encourage good hygiene including regular handwashing, maintaining appropriate cleaning regimes, keeping occupied spaces well ventilated and following public health advice on testing, self-isolation and managing confirmed cases of COVID-19.

As was the case at the start of the pandemic when we had to adjust to a new way of life, this new change again may inevitably create some uncertainty as we all adapt. However, we will continue to work closely together as a school community to ensure the best outcomes for students, staff, and our wider community. 

Uniform 

As we look forward to starting the new term in September we would like to draw your attention to the school uniform policy and some notable changes as of September 2021: 

· all students must wear black school shoes, students will not be permitted to wear any type of trainers (including Nike Air Force Max) 
· skirts must be black pleated skirts of an appropriate length 

Full details of the uniform policy can be found here, which also includes the compulsory equipment for learning.

Attendance 

School attendance is vital to your child’s development both morally and academically, please refer here for information regarding our expectation of 96% attendance, punctuality and procedures. 

Weduc 

Weduc is our parental communication tool, please find a link here to watch a short video on how to use this to report absence, look at your child’s timetable, and monitor your child’s positive and negative points, notices, payments and much more!
Teaching and Learning – Mr Baker 

We certainly have pulled out all the stops to develop our pupil and staff ability to learn in a totally new way this year.  We have harnessed the power of technology moving from website sharing of resources to direct interaction through MS Teams.  Our pupils have shown true resilience and risen to this challenge.  This has also proven to be a powerful tool for parents’ evenings and we will continue to experiment with and develop how we use technology to support learning. 
In the new academic year we will be revising the structure to which we plan and develop effective learning as our teachers continue to explore new ways of maximising learning as part of their daily professional practice.  Earlier in this term our staff received an inspiring Inset training session from Alistair Smith who, in association with RSA, shared with us their research and developments on how we can structure the learning experience.  From September the ‘learning cycle’ will be used as a tool to help plan and deliver effective lessons and support our pupils with their learning.   

Teaching staff have been working closely with Subject Leaders to plan an interesting and engaging curriculum which prepares pupils with the knowledge and skills for the next stage in their education.  This is a very exciting time for the teachers and pupils at Waseley as we continue to explore new ways of teaching and learning together as a community. 

Teaching Staff

There are staff leaving their posts at the end of this term and I am sure we would all want to thank them for the support they have shown to students and wish them well for the future. 

Mrs Purewal

-
Assistant Headteacher 
Miss Bond 

-
Head of Religion, Philosophy and Ethics
Mrs Ineson-Thomas
-
Teacher of Science

Miss Smith

-
Teacher of History (Maternity Cover)

Miss Marsh

-
Teacher of Science

Mr Pickles

-
Teacher of PE / Head of Yr 10

We have secured experienced and dedicated practitioners in several subject areas and welcome these staff to our new community.

Miss Sykes

-
Teacher of Modern Foreign Languages (Spanish)

Mrs Billingham

-
Head of Religion, Philosophy and Ethics

Miss Beggs

-
Teacher of Science

Miss Lewis

-
Teacher of English

Miss Laughton-Peake
-
Teacher of History (Maternity Cover)
Start of Term

I would also like to take this opportunity to remind you of the start of term dates for September 2021. School is closed on Thursday 2nd and Friday 3rd September for a teacher training days. Therefore, the first day of term for students is Monday 6th September and will be for Years 7, 12 and 13 only. 

New Year 7 students will be in school for an 8.50 am start and Sixth Formers should arrive in school at the same time.  This means that students in Years 8 to 11 do not start school until Tuesday 7th September at the normal school time of 8.50 am. This is to allow Year 7 students important transition time on their first full day at secondary school and to enable our Sixth Form students to take part in a team building day. 
Finally, you will remember I wrote to you on 6th June confirming our schools intention to join the Central RSA Academies Trust (MAT). I am delighted to confirm that this remains on track and as of the 1st September 2021 this transfer will be complete.
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us and we will do all we can to support you.

I wish all families a good summer holiday and look forward to welcoming students back to School in September.

Yours sincerely
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Mr A Boot
Acting Headteacher

Acting Headteacher: Mr. A. Boot
School Road, Rubery, Birmingham B45 9EL

Tel: 0121 453 5211  Email:office@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk
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